
  

 

 

Hello, All 

I promised you during testing on Wednesday, that I would provide an update on 

Friday, with whatever results we had.     And I did that, along with a promise to update 

you again today. 

 

As of noon today (Saturday), the State Lab has not yet returned all our results. 

Since I don’t have them by now, I don’t expect them until Monday. 

And with that, we stand in a bit of a state of limbo. 

 

So here’s what we are going to do: 

• Since all of the results that we DO have are negative, and there are only a handful 

of results yet to come in, I am going to cancel Monday’s testing for residents and 

staff. 

 

• Since we still have results coming in, though, we are not able to reopen until 

Tuesday, the earliest, (pending all results coming in, and all being Covid-Neg).    

 

• The last discussion we had with CDC was that we should continue to limit social 

visits, social events/activities/gatherings until we get all results in.  That includes 

waiting to reopen our dining venues as well.  And it means that, again this week, 

we will not be able to offer the Grocery Shopping trips. 

 

To our families and family friends – my apologies for the extended time of 

keeping you off campus.   But I am optimistic that we will be able to see you all 

again soon!!   And don’t forget that residents are free to leave campus with you, 

even though you cannot step into our common areas or residences. 

 

• Starting Monday, staffing allows us to open the Bistro for Take-Out delivery! 

If you’d like something from the Bistro for Breakfast or Lunch or as your evening 

meal “swap”, please call the Bistro, place your order, and someone will deliver it 

to you.   Again, as soon as we get the all-clear, we’ll open the doors once again for 

in-Bistro orders and dining. 
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• Main Dining Room will remain closed on Sunday and Monday.  Therefore, we 

will continue with room service until we have the “all-clear” from CDC. 

 

TESTING 

While Monday’s testing is cancelled, out of a sense of optimism, if we roll into another 

two weeks with a positive result from one of those that we continue to wait for, we will 

have to gear up for further testing, and it could be as early as Tuesday.   Although I’m 

hoping we won’t need it, please continue to watch for updates in your door pockets.  

 

SEASONAL FLU CLINIC AND Covid-19 BOOSTERS 

You have all received notices about the flu clinic in October 

A  couple of you have remarked on the amount of information you are being asked to 

provide.   Please know that the request for information comes from the pharmacy 

provider and not The Park Danforth.   Still, if you wish to get your seasonal flu shot 

here, that information will be required.   If you need help filling it out, please contact 

Kelley Hartman, Director of Resident Services.   She’ll connect you with someone to 

help. OR if you prefer not to fill out the paperwork at all, feel free to contact your own 

physician or pharmacy to get the flu shot on your own! 

 

As for Covid-19 Boosters:   That discussion is still a conversation in progress with our 

provider.    Please watch for more information by way of these updates. 

However, some practices are already offering the boosters in their offices.   

If you prefer not to wait, please call your doctor to make an appointment 

 

I WISH THE NEWS WAS DIFFERENT TODAY THAN IT IS –BUT IT’S NOT. 

Still, let’s be optimistic together, and hope for the very best on Monday 

 

THANK YOU  

For all you do to keep yourselves and your neighbors healthy and safe. 

 

Until next time…. 

 
Be well   ~  Denise  M. Vachon, 

CEO 
 


